Oct. 3, 1978 (1471 New Castle Rd., Apt. C-1 Durham, N.C. 27714)

Dear Mr. Ferrater,

I was very happy and relieved to hear that you liked what you saw of my book.

I delayed in writing you to tell you this because, at that time, I expected a reply from Mr. Kline, hopefully concerning suggestions for publishers.

Unfortunately, Mr. Kline has been ill and busy (for a very long time) and has not, as far as I know, read the book and has certainly not suggested potential publishers. But since I am receiving some pressure from my department in Wyoming to get the thing published, I decided to write, on my own, to Oxford University Press merely to discover if they would have any interest at all in the manuscript. In the letter I mentioned that you had seen several chapters and had found them publishable. If they do show interest, and want to see the manuscript, that would, perhaps, be the best time for an accompanying letter from you. In any case I shall let you know what happens, or fails to happen.

Thank you for your very prompt and encouraging response.

Best wishes for the completion and success of your own book.

[Signatura]